
Temecula Ministry:  I visited a 
supporting church and in addition to 
thanking the congregation for their help, 
we had an evangelism outreach.  It was 
great serving with them again.
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Stats  (since Aug 16th)

I participated in 39 Gospel outreaches, in 16 
So-Cal cities and we shared with nearly 1,100 
people.  Of those, 42 professed Jesus as their 

Lord and Savior!
---------

“We count people because people count.”
- Jim Duffecy (former OAC Intl. President)

Local High School:  I partnered with a 
pastor of my home church and the 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes (FCA) at a 
lunchtime outreach.  Most of the young 
people kept us at a distance, but others 
did come and engage with us.  Please pray 
that even more would next time…

Stephen 

(FCA) and I 

sharing with 

a couple of 

young ladies

Patriot Day:  I shared with two 

groups of children at a large Christian 

school about what happened on 

September 11th in 2001.  They were 

clearly impacted by some of the photos 

that I shared from that unforgettable 

day.  After the photos, I taught the kids 

about Joesph from the paint board and 

how he fully trusted the Lord, even 

when bad things happened to him.

Florida Help:  I sent some books of 
John and Romans, written in Arabic 
and English, to our OAC branch 
director in Florida.  He was stoked to 
get them and even gave one to his 
Muslim dentist, who was from Syria!

Hello and Happy Thanksgiving!  By the grace of God, I continue to serve the Lord with OAC.  August will be 15 years 
with them--our lives do seem to be passing shadows (Ecc. 6:12).  As the weather gets cooler the crowds thin out, but we 
still have some good interactions with people at our ministry locations.  Your support encourages me to “keep on keeping 
on.’”  May these testimonies be a blessing:



Have a great Christmas and New Years!  Lord willing, my next update should be out in February.  -  To His Praise,             frank
P.S.  I just got word that the evangelism ministry in Malta is continuing   \o/

Pastor Aaron leading the class in worship

Harvest Festival:  The church fellowship that I’ve partnered with for a few 
years changed our ministry location.  I was upset and we ministered to about 
30% of the amount of people we have in the past, but the Lord still worked.  
Two faithful Sisters helped me share the Gospel and we led four kids to Christ 
Jesus!

Physical and Spiritual Needs:  I partnered 
again with Hope on the Streets and got to teach 
from the Bible prior to the lunch meal.  I 
addressed the wrong interpretations of both 
Leonardo DaVinci and the recent Paris 
Olympics regarding the Last Supper and then 
showed the proper way it should be conducted 
in accordance to the word of God.

Thanks and Praises:
➢ Serving more with my home church
➢ For all who pray and give to support me
➢ For those who join me to share the Gospel
➢ For His mercy on our country
➢ That His word will accomplish His purposes…

Prayer Requests:
o His blessing on a trip to Florida for a US Branch Directors’ Conference (2-6 Dec)
o For more faithful team members to serve with me
o Lord’s favor on a Mexico mission trip (14-16 Dec)
o For healing for many dealing with sicknesses
o To be strong in the Lord and the power of His might

Home Church Kids:  With the main minister out of town, I was blessed to teach the Sunday 
school class for our 4-6th graders for the first time.  We had a great time of learning and 
interacting.  About three months after, a girl from the class showed me a small drawing of 
the painting that I gave her.  Then she recalled the story!  I look forward to sharing with 
them again…

Barbara ministering

As OAC missionaries, we depend on the Lord to provide financially through His people and church fellowships.  My recent financial support 
was 45% of my monthly goal.  Donations are tax-deductible when made out to “OAC” and mailed to OAC, P.O. Box D, Nazareth, PA 18064.  
Please include a note stating that your gift is to go into my account.  On-line giving can be done at OACUSA.ORG.  When there, click on 
“Giving” at the top and then on “United States click here.”  Under “Choose A Designation - Fund,” you’ll find me listed as “Baldus - Frank.”  
Lastly, OAC is a member in good standing with the Evangelical Council for Financial Accountability.

“Oh, give thanks to the LORD, for He is good!  For His mercy endures forever.” - 1st Chronicles 16:34

Close Tragedy:  Sadly, a 
young man was shot to 
death just outside our 
church building.  One of 
our pastors officiated 
the memorial service 
and people responded 
to the Gospel! 

Tammie sharing
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